
Monongalia County Commission and Governor Justice Announce 
$54.3m Federal Grant for Regional Improvements at I-79 Exit 155 

MORGANTOWN, WEST VIRGINIA (December 15): The United States Department of 
Transportation notified officials today that the Monongalia County Commission will be 
awarded $54.3 million in federal grant funding to enhance and expand roadway 
improvements at I-79 Exit 155 and Chaplin Hill Road.  

The “I-79 Chaplin Hill Gateway Project” aims to reduce congestion and improve safety 
in the area of Exit 155 on I-79 by: 

• Reconfiguring the Exit 155 interchange (Chaplin Hill Road at I-79)
• Replacing the aging I-79 bridges over Chaplin Hill Road
• Constructing a two-lane flyover for westbound traffic leaving Morgantown at the

intersection of U.S. Route 19 / Monongahela Boulevard / Chaplin Hill Road
• Improving Chaplin Hill Road in the area adjacent to Exit 155 into a multi-lane

boulevard style roadway with adjacent dedicated shared use path for
pedestrians and bicyclists

• Connecting the Mon River Trails network across the Monongahela River to the
planned shared use path

Monongalia County Commission President Tom Bloom shared the County 
Commission’s excitement, “We are thrilled to announce the successful award of federal 
funding for the I-79 Chaplin Hill Gateway Project and the County Commissioners are 
excited to put these federal funds to use in order to enhance, expand, and expedite the 
Exit 155 project that we’ve been working on for the last several years. These funds will 
allow us to reconstruct Exit 155 and Chaplin Hill Road into the gateway which 
Monongalia County deserves. We want to thank all of the state and federal officials who 
supported our application, including Governor Justice, Senator Manchin, and Senator 
Capito.”  

Governor Jim Justice joined in the excitement, "Securing this $54 million grant for the I-
79 Chaplin Hill Gateway Project is a big win for Monongalia County and our state as a 



whole. My administration proudly partnered with the Monongalia County Commission 
and WestRidge on this crucial Roads-to-Prosperity project for years, and this federal 
investment will allow us to supercharge our vision. The expanded scope will not only 
ease congestion and boost safety at Exit 155 but also create a modern, multi-modal 
gateway to serve the Morgantown community for generations to come. This is a shining 
example of what we can achieve when we work together, and I’m excited to break 
ground on this incredible project soon." 
 
About the Grant Application:  
 

• The grant application was submitted to USDOT’s FY23-24 Multimodal Project 
Discretionary Grant program, which included funding under the INFRA, Mega, 
and Rural programs, each funded by the Bipartisan Infrastructure Investment and 
Jobs Act. 

• The Monongalia County Commission was the grant applicant, and developed the 
application in a collaborative effort with local partners West Ridge, Inc., the Mon 
River Trails Conservancy, and Mylan Park. 

• Governor Justice’s staff worked with the team who submitted the grant 
application, including providing the attached letter from Governor Justice to 
USDOT in support of the County’s application to the USDOT.  
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